
March 11, 2025 

To the members of the Senate Judiciary Committee 

Re: HCR 3013 

We are writing in opposition to HCR 3013 and strongly urge a “Do not pass” vote on this 
resolution. 

Our family members and friends and all ND citizens should have the freedom to choose 
their lifelong partners, and have their marriages recognized by our state. This resolution 
accomplishes nothing and creates divisiveness in our communities.  

Thank you, 

Juanita and Kim Hocking 

 

 

 

 


